| love Bird!
1 message

From: Philip Son <sonp1998@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@lacity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@]acity.org, councilmember.englander@lacity.org, mitch.ofarrell@]lacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@]acity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 9:03 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Philip Son

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Jared Brenner <jdbrenner7 @gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 11:28 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Jared Brenner

Thanks,

Jared



| love Bird!
2 messages

From: 'Joey Esposito' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 10:59 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Joseph Esposito

Joey Esposito
516-754-0467
@joeyesposito
joeyesposito.com

From: 'Logan Dintzer' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@lacity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@lacity.org, mitch.ofarrell@lacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 11:01 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Denise Fellers

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: 'Taylor Baker' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 11:25 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Taylor Baker

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Justin Bain <justin@manmadethis.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 11:20 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Justin Bain

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
2 messages

From: 'Alexander Mendoza' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 11:10 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Alexander Mendoza

Sent from my iPhone

From: 'Marcus' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@lacity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 11:16 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Marcus Grimsley



| love Bird!
1 message

From: alice mills <alicemills24@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 11:03 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,
Please keep the bike path free of motorized modes of travel (including bird), ticket if needed.

But also:

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Alice Mills



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Kevin Chin <iamkevinchin@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 10:44 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Kevin Chin



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Zak <zoberbillig@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 10:26 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Zakari Oberbillig

Sent from my iPhone



Bird scooters
1 message

From: Tom Grosvenor <tom.grosvenor@gmail.com>

To: "CityClerk@lacity.org" <CityClerk@lacity.org>, "counciimember.englander@]acity.org"
<councilmember.englander@lacity.org>, "councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org" <councilmember.harris-
dawson@lacity.org>, "councilmember.wesson@l]acity.org" <councilmember.wesson@lacity.org>,
"councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org" <councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org>, "curren.price@lacity.org" <curren.price@lacity.org>,
"david.ryu@lacity.org" <david.ryu@lacity.org>, "eric.garcetti@lacity.org" <eric.garcetti@lacity.org>, "gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org
<gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org>, "hello@bird.co" <hello@bird.co>, "joe.buscaino@lacity.org" <joe.buscaino@lacity.org>,
"mike.bonin@lacity.org" <mike.bonin@lacity.org>, "mitch.ofarrell@lacity.org" <mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org>,
"monica.rodriguez@lacity.org" <monica.rodriguez@lacity.org>, "paul.koretz@lacity.org" <paul.koretz@lacity.org>,
"paul.krekorian@lacity.org" <paul.krekorian@lacity.org>

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 10:24 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and
our streets less crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Thomas Grosvenor



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Haley Mull <haley.e.mull@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 10:22 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Haley Mull

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
3 messages

From: 'Keith Jeffery' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 10:09 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Keith Jeffery

Thanks,

Keith

From: 'AJ Williams' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@]acity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@lacity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@]lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@Iacity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Iacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 10:15 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Aj williams

Sent from my iPhone

From: 'Eduardo Gomez' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@]acity.org>



To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@lacity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@lacity.org, mitch.ofarrell@lacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@]acity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 10:21 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Jonathan Rugamamarenco

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Bryana Kay <bryanakayy@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 10:05 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Mason Doff

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: 'Shafiqullah Bayat' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 10:01 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Shafiqullah Bayat

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Robert Davis <roberteugenedavisjr@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 9:52 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Robert Davis

Sincerely,
Robert Davis



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Chris Andrews <mchrisandrews@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 9:37 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Chris

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: 'Andy Cummens' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 9:32 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Andy Cummens



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Euphonixx <euphoniceden@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@lacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 9:32 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Eden Golan

Sent from my iPhone



Bird is good for LA

1 message

From: Richard Hagerty <richtimesforever@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 9:27 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Richard Hagerty



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Doris Nguyen <doristhguyen@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 9:23 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Doris Nguyen



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Matthew Chau <chaumc@uci.edu>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@lacity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 9:18 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Matthew Chau



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Matthew Busel <b7even@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 9:09 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Matthew Busel

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Samantha Chessman <samanthamisa@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 9:00 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Samantha Chessman

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: DeVan Gardner <devanshane@comcast.net>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Fri, Aug 17, 2018 at 11:12 PM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Terrence Gardner

Sent from TheBatPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Kimberly Light <kim@kimlightbox.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 8:49 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

The solution is not to ban Bird, but to support the reduction of our carbon footprint and noise pollution by establishing Bird,
and other such innovations, as a new form of transport. Establish guide lines for safety protocol, as we do for all other modes
of transportation. Bird is our future! Our globe is heating up and we need to cool it down.

LA is in traffic and pollution crisis. In site solution!!!!

Thank you,
Kimberly Light

Kimberly Light
T: 917-655-7651



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Don Cruz <hollywoodcruz@hotmail.com>

To: "eric.garcetti@lacity.org" <eric.garcetti@lacity.org>, "gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org" <gilbert.cedillo@]acity.org>,
"paul.krekorian@lacity.org" <paul.krekorian@lacity.org>, "david.ryu@lacity.org" <david.ryu@lacity.org>,
"paul.koretz@lacity.org" <paul.koretz@lacity.org>, "monica.rodriguez@Iacity.org" <monica.rodriguez@lacity.org>,
"councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org" <councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org>, "curren.price@lacity.org"
<curren.price@lacity.org>, "councilmember.wesson@]lacity.org" <councilmember.wesson@lacity.org>,
"mike.bonin@lacity.org" <mike.bonin@lacity.org>, "counciimember.englander@lacity.org"
<councilmember.englander@lacity.org>, "mitch.ofarrell@lacity.org" <mitch.ofarrell@lacity.org>,
"councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org" <councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org>, "joe.buscaino@lacity.org" <joe.buscaino@lacity.org>,
"CityClerk@lacity.org" <CityClerk@lacity.org>

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 8:41 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Michael Cruz

Sent from my iPhone X



| love Bird!
3 messages

From: 'Deirdre Oliver' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 8:03 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Deirdre Oliver

Sent from my iPhone

From: 'Melissa philipian' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@lacity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@lacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 8:12 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Melissa

- MELISSA -

From: 'Caroline Cordrey' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>
To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@lacity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,



councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org
At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 8:29 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Nina Kelty

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Paul Iwerks <piwerks@cox.net>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 7:57 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Paul lwerks

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: jen@freestylepros.com <jen@freestylepros.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 7:57 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Jenifer Freeman

Jen Freeman
Freestyle Productions
+1-415-205-1362

Sent from my wireless thingamajig...



| love Bird!
1 message

From: 'Douglas Havekost' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 7:44 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Doug Havekost

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: T Alex (TC) <tasceaie@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 7:43 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
TC



| love Bird!
2 messages

From: 'Sabrina Storey' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 7:33 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Nicoline Storey

Sent from my iPhone

From: 'Chastin West' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@lacity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@lacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 7:37 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Chastin West



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Chris Hendrickson <christopher.a.hendrickson@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 7:26 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Chris Hendrickson

269-364-1713
www.whatcodysaw.com



| love Bird!
1 message

From: 'Kevin Holabird' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 7:18 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Kevin Holabird



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Travis Colahan <traviscolahan@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 6:21 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Travis Colahan

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: 'Marcos Garcilazo' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 6:11 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly. As a recent graduate burdened with student loans, this mode of transportation allows me to
move around our beautiful city within my budget allowances.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to car traffic.

Thank you,
Jesus Garcilazo

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Jordan Zeldin <j.zeldin13@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 5:25 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Jordan Zeldin

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: 'Immanuel Diaz' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 5:07 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Immanuel Diaz

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Rick Eldemire Jr. <inbox@eldemire.net>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 3:13 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Rick Eldemire Jr.



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Jesus Cervantes <cervantesjesus66@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 1:26 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Jesus Cervantes

Sent from my iPhone



| love Bird!
1 message

From: Chris Rojas <ct56576@gmail.com>

To: eric.garcetti@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@]acity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, paul.koretz@lacity.org,
monica.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, curren.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, mike.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@]acity.org, mitch.ofarrell@Ilacity.org,
councilmemberhuizar@lacity.org, joe.buscaino@lacity.org, CityClerk@]acity.org

At: Sat, Aug 18, 2018 at 12:05 AM

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers,

Thank you for your ongoing leadership and thoughtful attention to the many issues facing our city, especially reducing traffic
by allowing more multimodal transportation options.

| want to let you know that | support shared electric scooters. These innovative new modes of transportation are affordable
and environmentally-friendly.

As we plan for a more sustainable future, we need to embrace innovation that makes our city greener and our streets less
crowded with bumper-to-bumper car traffic.

Thank you,
Daniel Sosa Lopez

Sent from my iPhone



